BOB GOODLATTE, Virginia JOHN CONYERS, JR., Michigan

CHAIRMAN RANKING MEMBER
F. JAMES SENSENBRENNER, JR., Wisconsin JERROLD NADLER, New York
LAMAR S. SMITH, Texas ZOE LOFGREN, California
STEVE CHABOT, Ohio ONE HUNDRED FIFTEENTH CONGRESS SHEILA JACKSON LEE, Texas
DARRELL E. ISSA, California STEVE COHEN, Tennessee

STEVE KING, lowa - HENRY C. "HANK” JOHNSON, JR., Georgia
TRENT FRANKS, Arizona @un r[ﬁg u th[ qﬁnltzﬂ tatzg TED DEUTCH, Florida
LOUIE GOHMERT, Texas LUIS V. GUTIERREZ, lllinois

JIM JORDAN, Ohio KAREN BASS, California

TED POE, Texas TR { CEDRIC L. RICHMOND, Louisiana
TOM MARINO, Pennsylvania iHuuB[ Uf Eprzsz“tatl“ Eﬁ HAKEEM 8. JEFFRIES, New York
TREY GOWDY, South Carolina DAVID CICILLINE, Rhode Island
RAUL R. LABRADOR, Idaho COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY ERIC SWALWELL, California
BLAKE FARENTHOLD, Texas TED LIEU, California

DOUG COLLINS, Georgia
RON DeSANTIS, Fiorida

JAMIE RASKIN, Maryland

2138 RAYBURN HousE OFFICE BUILDING PRAMILA JAYAPAL, Washington

KEN BUCK, Colorado BRAD SCHNEIDER, lllinois
JOHN RATCLIFFE, Texas WasHINGTON, DC 20515-6216

MARTHA ROBY, Alabama

MATT GAETZ, Florida (202) 225-3951

MIKE JOHNSON, Louisiana http://www.house.gov/judiciary

ANDY BIGGS, Arizona
JOHN RUTHERFORD, Florida
KAREN HANDEL, Georgia

17-CV-FFFFFF

November 1, 2017

Ms. Rebecca A. Womeldorf

Secretary of the Committee on Rules of Practice and
Procedure of the Administrative Office of the United
States Courts

One Columbus Circle, NE

Washington, D.C. 20544

RE: Submission 17-CV-O

Dear Ms. Womeldorf:

I am writing regarding Submission 17-CV-O, the proposal multiple organizations have
made to the Advisory Committee on Civil Rules (“Committee”) suggesting that Fed. R. Civ. P.
26(a)(1)(A) be amended to require initial disclosures about third-party litigation funding
(“TPLF). My understanding is that this Submission is on the agenda for the Committee’s
November 7, 2017 meeting, and I urge the Committee to support this potential rule change,
which I believe has substantial merit.

In House Judiciary Committee hearings and in other communications, we have heard in
recent years increasing concerns about TPLF, which is clearly proliferating in civil litigation
matters in our federal courts. Based on those concerns, I included in the Fairness in Class
Action Litigation Act, H.R. 985, which passed the House in March, a provision requiring
disclosure of TPLF in federal court class action cases. A fuller explanation of the need for
requiring such a policy is set out at pages 27 through 29 of the committee report on the bill,
which is available here: https://www.congress.gov/115/crpt/hrpt25/CRPT-115hrpt25.pdf. That
requirement was limited to class actions, because such litigation was the focus of that bill. But
in all cases, judges and parties need to know when and how TPLF is being used, so that
appropriate steps can be taken to avoid conflicts of interest, to ensure compliance with ethical
rules, and to protect the legitimate interests of all litigants. Indeed, it is hard to discern a valid




argument against requiring such transparency. I therefore urge the Committee to give careful
consideration to the rule change proposed in Submission 17-CV-O and ultimately support it.

Sincerely,

Chairman Bob Goodlatte



